

Skedaddle Ridge Trails People Inc. Minutes: July 2016

The July 28th meeting was held at the Mount Pleasant Community Center with 22 members present. A moment of silence was held for Britney Brewster.

Minutes: The minutes of the June meeting were read by Marilyn. Moved by Marilyn, seconded by Kevin, "The June minutes are approved as presented". Carried.

Treasurer's Report: Villa presented her financial report. Moved by Villa, seconded by Allison, "The Treasurer's report is approved as presented." Carried. It was noted 105 registrations were received for the Spring Rally.

Old Business

1. **Provincial Trail Signs:** It was noted the #10 Prov. trail signs have been installed on the Provincial Trail. A discussion was held on the installation of the remaining trail signs(re: paint, preparation)
2. **Trail Map:** Bob presented an update on this since our last meeting. It was noted a copy of the map was prepared in time for the Spring Rally and identified on this map was a proposed trail connecting Skedaddle Club with Nashwaak Valley Club and it was identified on the map, this trail was not approved. Upon further information being received, it became evident this trail would not be approved and the Application was withdrawn. An alternate route was created connecting these two Clubs. In addition, a proposed connecting trail was created connecting Skedaddle Club with the Millville Mud-Runner Club. Copies of both proposed routes were distributed for observation. Bob explained the condition and concerns of the proposed routes and recommended that a regional meeting be held with the Clubs for a recommendation on what they would support as a connection as part of the Provincial trail network. Moved by Kevin, seconded by Marilyn, "A Regional Meeting be set up to discuss these two options." Carried. Bob indicated he would discuss this with his counter-part regional director and a meeting would be held.

New Business:

1. **Coldstream Parade:** Curtis indicated he would have the Skedaddle Ridge trailer in this parade.
2. **Woodstock Old Home Week:** Bob asked if any additional members would like to support the OHW parade as parade monitors as two more would be required. He also inquired if Skedaddle members might be interested in riding their ATV's in the parade in partnership with the River Valley Club, who had made a similar inquiry at their recent meeting. The date is Sunday, July 31st starting at 2:00 PM.
3. **Barry's Bridge:** This bridge requires a new deck. A concern had been expressed this bridge repair might interfere with the wetlands project. Upon investigation, it was determined the bridge location will not interfere with this project.
4. **Aircraft Memorial Sign:** Bob asked if an appropriate sign might be installed adjacent to the road indicating the location of this memorial as it is not on the trail. Following discussion, it was suggested a 2'X2" sign be installed and Curtis agreed to initiate this project.
5. **Events:** Club BBQ Aug. 21st, President's Run Aug. 13th starting at 9:00 AM Beaufort Gravel Pit, Fall Colour Rally Oct. 8th starting at Kenneth Look-out, Christmas Party Nov. 26th

50:50 Draw: Reg was the winner of \$45 from the 50:50 draw.

Next meeting: Thurs. Aug. 25, 2016

Minutes taken by Secretary Marilyn